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PUTTING FAITH INTO ACTION 

First Presbyterian Church of Warren 

If itôs good to be together, it must be bad to be apart. 
 

And yet: the truth is that life has always been a rhythm of separation and togetherness, exile and return. We may 

prefer the ñreturnò bit, the ñbring you back to this placeò bit, but that doesnôt mean separation isnôt part of the   

story.  
 

Experiences of separation are at least as old as the ancient stories of the Garden of Eden, the Israelitesô exile in 

Babylon, and the parable of the Prodigal Son. Jesus and his followers were separated by betrayal and death, 

and then reunited by forgiveness and newness of life. Even on our most ñnormalò days, our lives are a rhythm of 

gathering and dispersing, coming together and going apart, calls to worship and benedictions. 
 

This past year has been another profound experience of this ancient pattern, and as challenging as itôs been, we 

can take solace in the knowledge that our ancestors, too, experienced seasons of exile. And hereôs the point: 

thanks to this history, over time our faith ð and our church ð has been built to help us live through such       

seasons with grace and hope. 

 

At our core, First Church is a community of reunion, homecoming, and return. Now more than ever, in a world full 

of exile, our congregation stands as a beacon of hope, welcome, and radical hospitality. 
 

With all of this in mind, our Stewardship Committee invites you to join us in giving thanks for all the resources ð 

spiritual, theological, physical, and financial ð that support this indispensable work.  

 

October 10-24 in worship, we will be giving thanks together and encouraging one another to prayerfully consider 

how we will support our work together in 2022.   
 

Our focus verse for this time comes from Jeremiah 29:10-11: ñI will fulfill my promise and bring you back to this 

place.  For surely I know the plans I have for you, says God, plans for your welfare and not for harm, to give you 

a future with hope.ò 
 

You will be receiving a packet in the mail with more information about our theme and how to make a pledge for 

2022. Pledging helps us be wise stewards and make better plans for our ministry together.   

 

In Hope, Pastor Julie 

First Church Goals for 2022 Pledges: 
70 households pledging 

Each pledge increasing by at least $2/week 
from 2021 Pledge 

 

Letôs do it together, First Church! 
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From the Finance Committee 

Can you help us? 
 

When using your pledge envelopes, if 

they are not marked 2021, please 

make sure that your name is on the 

outside of the envelope, or if you are 

giving cash in any envelope please 

place your name on the envelope, 

thank you! 

Our total operating income through August is 

$119,084.04 compared to $111,951.85 last year,     

reflects an increase of $7,132.19 this year. Total      

offerings through August were $96,031.30, an          

increase of $8,416.97 over the same period last year. 

Our operating expense of $113,163.81 reflects an    

increase of $4,245.09 in    spending from last yearôs 

same period.  For the year,    income has exceeded   

expenses by $5,920.23.   As of the end of August, our 

checking account balance was $53,952.67 and our  

investments total $876,299.35, giving us a grand total 

of $930,252.02 in liquid assets.  Of this total, 

$48,201.16 is reserved for temporary restricted funds 

and memorials, and $200,000.00 is reserved for future 

Below is our financial position for the months of       

January through August 2021: 

 

Cash Receipts 

 Total offerings              $  96,031.30 

 Per Capita         1,517.80   

 Church Use         2,850.00 

 Other operating income    18,684.94 

 Total Operating Income         $119,084.04 

 

Cash Expenditures 

 Staff Salaries & Benefits $ 74,614.12 

 Building/operational expenses   30,197.10 

 Committee expenses        5,862.59 

 Per Capita Pd to Presbytery       2,490.00                       

 Total Operating Expense $113,163.81 

 

 Net Operating Surplus<deficit>    $ 5,920.23  

Over 70 years Old?  Giving Through 

 Your IRA Is a Great Option!  
 

Finding funds in retirement for gifting to your church is 

easier than you may think! The Pension Protection Act 

of 2006 benefits traditional IRA account holders and 

certain distributions from Roth IRAs when it comes to 

charitable contributions. Any amount distributed  will be 

counted toward your required minimum distribution 

(RMD) for the applicable year. 

 
Generally, people aged 70İ or older are allowed to  

direct their IRA custodian to withdrawal up to $100,000 

from their IRA. Spouses are also allowed to contribute 

up to the maximum of $100,000. You can donate from 

multiple IRAs, however the limit remains.  

 
Roth distributions are always tax free after the 5-year 

rule has been met and the account holder is 59 İ or 

older. 

 
Certain IRA account holders are able to give tax-free 

donations to certain charities, like their home church if 

they meet certain requirements. 

Requirements include - 

§ Age 70 İ or older 

§ Must have and traditional or Roth IRA 

§ Must itemize deductions on Form 1040 income tax    

return  

§ Contributions must also be able to qualify as an 

itemized deduction, as a special charitable         

contribution rule under Code section 170 

§ Distribution must otherwise have been required to 

be include in your gross income, if not used as a 

charitable contribution 

§ Payment, regardless of form, must be made directly 

from the IRA to the qualifying charitable               

organization 

 
If youôd like to make a tax free donation from your IRA 

to church, please contact your IRA custodian. They will 

have a form for you to fill out with all the information 

they require. Any request for funds to be withdrawn 

from your IRA must be in writing.  

 
Please consult your attorney or tax advisor for more  

information as it relates to your specific circumstances. 

For further information check out this pamphlet online 

from Collin W. Fritz and Associates, LTD.  

https://pension-specialists.com/products/

lobbybrochures/119.pdf 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fpension-specialists.com%2Fproducts%2Flobbybrochures%2F119.pdf%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3NWrDs8w8g7XcD5tcdewQe9F-aM2zL3YpTybZrj6C8zl6SgQ6DzRmpLyI&h=AT0a0Koxyq6Zzd7V31Wsym6n_HUBGWsPz7c8TXHoK5GzlFoPwEL7shPo9kPCrOHmmnXJ0mEDf4TNp
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fpension-specialists.com%2Fproducts%2Flobbybrochures%2F119.pdf%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3NWrDs8w8g7XcD5tcdewQe9F-aM2zL3YpTybZrj6C8zl6SgQ6DzRmpLyI&h=AT0a0Koxyq6Zzd7V31Wsym6n_HUBGWsPz7c8TXHoK5GzlFoPwEL7shPo9kPCrOHmmnXJ0mEDf4TNp
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Just a reminder that  we 

will be following current 

CDC guidance on    

wearing masks inside      

buildings.  CDC is   currently                  

recommending wearing masks (regardless 

of vaccination status) in counties with 

"substantial" or "high" transmission.       

Macomb county currently has "high"   

transmission and cases are climbing.  We 

will be wearing masks in the building,    

including  worship, during this time.   
 

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping 

our community safe and showing the love 

of Christ to one another in this way!  
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Regroup Retreat Recap 

 

After worship on September 19, we had about 20 First Church 

folks stay to share in conversation about joy and challenges of the 

last year and a half, our hopes for the future for First Church, and 

to help set priorities as we regather and regroup as a              

congregation.  It was a wonderful conversation!  Hereôs a recap: 

 

Some of the things we celebrated:  

Worship and prayer through Zoom/FB felt authentic and           

interactive; reopening of the Day Center; Parking Lot PE and 

adults engaged with kids; we were able to respond to the needs 

in our community and congregation quickly; online giving allowed 

many to continue giving in an easy way; we were able to continue 

our connection with the Village of Warren Glenn and other      

mission partners; bell choir and the music program!   

 

Some of the things that were challenging: 

Some committees have fallen apart/become disorganized; tech 

problems; access issues (Wi-Fi/computers/etc.); hard for kids to 

participate and feel love from being with their church family;    

habits and schedules have changed; we need to resist ñgoing 

backò without examining current needs; challenging to know 

needs of both individuals and of the church.   

 

We also chose 3 priorities from the Vital Congregations list and 

came up with some ideas in each category.  (Weôll be hearing 

more about Vital Congregations over the next 2 years! This was 

just a first glance!) The priorities the group overwhelmingly chose 

were: Lifelong Discipleship Formation, Empowering Servant 

Leadership, and Caring Relationships.   

 

Elder Glenn McIntyre said at one point in the meeting about what 

church feels like right now: ñIt's like we had a puzzle all laid out on 

the table put together and it fell to the floor and now we are trying 

to put back the pieces- and in a new way.ò   

 

Thank you to all who attended and shared!  Letôs start putting 

some pieces back together- and in a new way!  Thanks be to 

God! 

Yes, Yes, YES!!!!  The choir is back! Currently our membership is low. This is due to some members 

not expecting choir to resume and having short-term commitments. However, several will be        

returning soon. In the meantime, we sure could use some more singers. Itôs a scary feeling to be the 

only alto, or only soprano/tenor/bass on a Sunday morning because others were unable to be there 

that day. If we had more in the choir, this wouldnôt happen. I hear good singing in the pews. You 

donôt have to read music. Please consider joining choir. I feel a good, strong choral program in church on Sundays 

adds greatly to the worship of our Lord, and when you sing ï you pray twice!!   
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Our October meeting of the PW will be 

on Wednesday, October 13th, at 9:45 

am for refreshments and 10:00 am  Bi-

ble led by Pastor Julie followed by a 

brief business meeting. Please read Lesson Two 

ñTamarò off the book study ñWhat My  Grandmoth-

er Taught Me: Learning From the  Women in       

Matthewôs Genealogy of Jesusò please bring a 

picture of a wedding party, your own or that of a 

family member or friend to share. All women are        

welcome and you can still join us on the 13th of     

October.  

 

DAY CENTER UPDATE 
 

Update on the Day Center hours of  operation:  

Thursday 9:00 am to 4:00 pm (Breakfast is 

from 9:00 am to 10:00 am and Lunch is from 

12:30 pm to 1:30 pm). 

We also would appreciate donations of 

NEW socks and or underwear all   

sizes, PLEASE NO CLOTHES 

 

 

on Facebook Live Join us @ 8:00 pm on     

Mondays on our Facebook page for prayer with 

Pastor Julie and June! 

 

On communion Sundays,  children 

will remain in worship the entire 

time and will be able to worship either in the pew or in 

the back of the sanctuary at the tables for coloring, etc.   

 

Hereôs the schedule for September and October:   

Oct 3: World Communion Sunday (Children in         

Worship) 

Oct 10, 17, 24, 31: Sunday School 

 

CAN YOU HELP?? 

We are in need of volunteers both adult 

and  youth to help in the nursery, please 

see the sign-up on the bulletin board     

outside the sanctuary. If you have      

questions or need more information please contact 

Amy Nault, amynault@comcast.net or call/ text at                   

586-918-7025 

Students from the MOCI classroom at Cousino High School are looking forward to coming 

to First Church October 27 from 10:30 am - 1:00 pm to celebrate Halloween. All are     

welcome to come. Adults will pass out candy and can dress up too! 

 

First Church welcomed the Senior Students from Sterling High School back for another 

year of Work-Site Learning. They hit the ground running and are doing an amazing job. If you or your group has 

any projects, such as assembling packets, collating, fall planting, etc.é; please let me-Marijo Hockley know. The 

kids are so efficient in their cleaning that they always have time left to do ñspecial projects.ò Also, if anyone wishes 

to bring snacks for the students to enjoy after they are done with their work, please see me for that as well. 

 

October 3 at 1pm, we will have Communion and Worship in the Warren Glenn Wellness Room. All are welcomed! 

On October 17, the 3rd Sunday, we will have Worship at 1 pm, also in the Wellness Room, then immediately     

following we will celebrate Halloween with a friendly Halloween Movie and lunch. Main dish will be provided by   

Inclusion Ministry, so please bring a dish to pass and your own beverage. 

 

Bible Study on Thursdays at 1:00 pm in the Village of Warren Glenn Wellness room.  

 

We are looking for people willing to pick up individuals for Sunday morning service. If you can help or if you are in 

need of a ride, please contact Marijo! 
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First Presbyterian Church of Warren 

3000 E. Twelve Mile Rd 
Warren, MI 48092 
September 2021 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

First Presbyterian Church of 

Warren is a welcoming family of 

God following Christôs teaching and 

putting faith into action. 

Arnett, Joanne 1 

Masanga, Keren 4 

McIntyre, Glenn A 10 

McIntyre, Kenneth 10 

Webb, Judith 10 

McIntyre, Natalie 18 

Kantz, Jeffrey 19 

Ketepa, Lovelyn 21 

Tomsett, Robert 24 

McKerricher, Benjamin 25 

Redhead, Marion 25 

Hurst, Sandra 26 

McIntyre, Colin 28 

Darryl & Judy McIntyre 3 

Mark & Carol Kausch 15 

New Member Class this November! 

 

Are you interested in learning more about 

what it means to be a member at First 

Church?  Want to know more about just 

what is a ñPresbyterian?ò  Already   excited and ready to join?  

You are welcome to join us after worship on November 7 and 

14 for a light lunch and  conversation.  Please plan on 

joining us both Sundays.  Questions?  Talk with Pastor  Julie 

or Elder Jane Motta or call the office! 


